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March 21, 2024 
 
 
Dana Popish Severinghaus, Director 
Illinois Department of Insurance 
320 W. Washington St. 
Springfield, IL  62767 
 
Dear Director Severinghaus: 
 
On behalf of our more than 200 member hospitals and nearly 40 member health 
systems, the Illinois Health and Hospital Association (IHA) respectfully requests that 
the Illinois Department of Insurance (Department) direct insurers to implement the 
flexibilities encouraged by the US Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) and 
US Department of Labor (DOL), as a result of the disruption caused by the February 21, 
2024 cybersecurity incident experienced by Change Healthcare. 
 
The Change Healthcare incident has had a far-reaching impact on the entire healthcare 
delivery system, and to date, it remains without an expected timeline for full 
restoration of normal operations. Our members have experienced a significant 
disruption to their operations and finances that without immediate remediation, will 
have a long-lasting impact.    
 
While the insurance industry may minimize the impact to hospitals by indicating that 
they have deployed temporary workarounds and solutions, they are simply inefficient 
and place an additional administrative burden on our members. For example, the 
claims submission process is now more time-consuming and administratively 
burdensome on hospitals already experiencing a significant workforce shortage.  
Further, hospitals are not receiving denial information in a timely and efficient manner, 
which slows the correction and resubmission turnaround time significantly. This places 
reimbursement at risk, as hospitals may be challenged to complete the resubmission 
process within the existing timely filing requirements.    
 
Given these unprecedented and extraordinary circumstances, and the significance of 
the impact on our members, IHA is requesting that the Department direct all insurers 
to institute the flexibilities encouraged by the U.S. Dept. of Health and Human Services 
(HHS) and the U.S. Dept. of Labor (DOL) in their March 10, 2024 Letter to Health Care 
Leaders on Cyberattack on Change Healthcare. Specifically, IHA is requesting the 
following flexibilities: 
 
 

https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2024/03/10/letter-to-health-care-leaders-on-cyberattack-on-change-healthcare.html?mkt_tok=NzEwLVpMTC02NTEAAAGRzNBJiVN6KuqQSJJBTTnLYbehkPhdFOUllRV7S_h5XZOVU8eouzEtCufnNFFdvAdn2YeSmY51x8fpG29z9c7sZW9Jq5AfgEZgL1CbZrZNKQ6_ng
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• Extend timely filing deadlines for claims submission; 
• Extend timeframes associated with claims disputes; 
• Pause prior/concurrent authorization requirements, and use all available leeway on 

deadlines; and 
• Provide access to interim payments to impacted providers.  

 
IHA further requests that these flexibilities continue at least through June 30, 2024, with a re-
assessment of the need for an additional extension at that time. While our members will 
resume normal operations once the issue has been resolved, the impact of the disrupted 
operations is likely to last for several months. Hospitals have reported that they expect to incur 
significant additional administrative expense, as well as reductions in revenue, as a result of 
disrupted processes. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this urgent matter.  If you have questions, or would like to 
discuss the issue further, please feel free to reach out to me.   
 
Sincerely, 
   

 
A.J. Wilhelmi 
President and CEO 
Illinois Health and Hospital Association 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


